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In 2017, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Animal and Plant Health
Inspection Service (APHIS) Plant Protection and Quarantine (PPQ) and the U.S.
nursery industry worked together under a pilot program to determine whether
greenhouse certification can effectively mitigate pest and disease risks associated
with generally admissible unrooted plant cuttings produced in offshore facilities.

The pilot demonstrated that growing plants in certified greenhouses under a
systems approach can effectively mitigate most pest risk offshore, safeguarding
American agriculture and natural resources.

In June 2020, based on the results of the pilot, PPQ announced the establishment of
the Offshore Greenhouse Certification Program (OGCP). Facilities that participate in
the program may benefit from a reduced inspection frequency at the U.S. plant
inspection stations for shipments that meet the following criteria:

e Consist of only unrooted cuttings from the APHIS-approved taxa list

e Produced in an APHIS-certified facility

e Produced in an APHIS-certified facility (Search the Approved Facility Activity
"Unrooted Vegetative Cuttings- APHIS Approved Offshore Greenhouse
Certification Program Facilities" using the ACIR Facility search page."



https://www.aphis.usda.gov/
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/plant-imports/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program-eligible-plant-taxa-list
https://acir.aphis.usda.gov/s/acir-facility-search

e Are represented by a customs entry that was filed with APHIS CORE Message
Set data

APHIS will physically visit and certify all interested offshore facilities before
participating in the program. APHIS will provide certification to facilities that meet or
exceed the minimum standards for facility construction, security, production and
sanitation, pest management, training, and record-keeping as described in the
OGCP’s Framework. APHIS will work with the nursery industry and appropriate
national plant protection organizations (NPPOs) to inspect and issue/re-issue the
facility certificate once a year. Participation in the program is voluntary and requires
the establishment of a trust fund through a signed cooperative service agreement to
cover the cost of the certification visits.

For additional information, please refer for the Offshore Greenhouse Certification
Program Framework, review the Frequently Asked Questions or contact the program
manager at ogcp@usda.gov.
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https://www.aphis.usda.gov/sites/default/files/ogcp-framework-implementation.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/plant-imports/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/plant-imports/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/plant-imports/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program/offshore-greenhouse-certification-program-questions-answers
mailto:OGCP@usda.gov
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/print/pdf/node/2050

